Dear Lauren

This serves to support your application for funds for a weather station at Dyer Island.

Dyer Island is one of the most important breeding localities for seabirds in southern Africa.  Fourteen of the 15 species of seabird that breed in southern Africa have bred at Dyer Island.  In the 1980s, Dyer Island supported the largest colony of African Penguins.  The colony has since decreased.  African Penguins are susceptible to extreme weather conditions when breeding and incorporation of a weather station will enable assessment of the effect of weather on breeding.  Other species, such as cormorants, are also susceptible to weather conditions when breeding.  Therefore, the weather station will assist in the formulation of advice for conservation of the seabirds, of which more than half are regarded a Threatened or Near-Threatened in terms of criteria of The World Conservation Union (IUCN).

Yours sincerely

Dr Rob Crawford 

(Marine and Coastal Management Scientific Unit)

